Justus-Tiawah School

Dr, Shane Beothe, Superiniendent
Juntor High Building

14902 E S¢hool Rd

(laremore, OK 74019

918-341-3620

Date: Tuesday, September, 2, 2025
To:  Parents & Stakeholders of Justus-Tiawah Schools 2

From: Dr. Shane Boothe, Superintendent =
RE.: Student Safety

Today, while accessing video from the weekend, we learned that late Sunday night, August 31, 2025,
between 10:45 PM and midnight, we had two individuals break into the cafeteria on the North campus
where they discharged what appears to be an airsoft assault rifle. While there was no threat to student
safety in this instance, | can assure you that Justus-Tiawah Schools will not compromise where student
safety is concerned; therefore, we have engaged local and state law enforcement, as well as the
Oklahoma State Department of Education to investigate. Pictures and video of the two suspects, who
appear to be high-school aged students, will be shared with the media in an effort to identify them and
bring them to justice. If you know anything about this incident, please contact the Rogers County
Sherriff’s Office.



